
    
    
Idalia School District RJ3   
 26845 County Road 9.2 
  Idalia, CO 80735 

OCTOBER BOARD MEETING MINUTES

   On October 16, the Board meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. Those in attendance included Board Mem-
bers Amber Hardwick, Kyle Kite, Jessica Towns, Larry Weyerman, Superintendent Myles Johnson, Business 
Manager Autumn Helling, Assistant Principal Kristi Minor, and audience members Chuck Wright and Dustin 
Weyerman. Following the pledge of allegiance, the agenda was approved.  
   Next the September 18 Minutes were approved.  The Business Service Reports were then presented and ap-
proved.  During Committee Reports, Mrs. Minor presented her Principal’s Report, in which she provided disci-
pline and attendance records to date.  
   Next Mr. Johnson gave his Superintendent’s Report, where he shared a current student count (200) followed 
by discussion over winter sports.  Following that, there was discussion over policy relating to homeschooled stu-
dents.  
   During the “Discussion/Action Items” portion of the agenda, the 2018-2019 Financial Audit was approved.  
The Board  then approved the Staff Holiday Party for December 15.  Next the Board approved the amended 
school calendar as well as opening a new FPNB General Fund Account.  During “Personnel Services” the Board 
approved winter coaching contracts as presented.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. and the next meeting 
was scheduled for November 20, 2019 at 3:30 p.m. Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent

WOLFVIEW
www.idaliaco.us
Volume 23, 3rd Edition  

Wolfview deadline for articles is Friday, November 15!!

CHRISTMAS PROGRAM 
Christmas program is December 12!

Santa Claus may make a stop!

    VETERANS’ DAY
All veterans and community members are invited to join us at our school’s Veterans’ Day Pro-
gram on Monday, November 11, from 2:30 p.m. - 3:20 p.m. in the gym.



    KING SOOPERS MAKES CHANGES

   We are happy to announce that King Soopers has made it much easier to support Idalia Vision Continuing 
Education.  Gift cards are no longer used. (If anyone still has a gift card that has 
money loaded on it, it can still be used until there is a zero balance).  Register 
your personal loyalty King Soopers card one time at 
www.kingsooperscommunityrewards.com, click on enroll now, log in or create 
account if you don’t already have one and click on Idalia Vision Continuing Edu-
cation. It is that simple.  
   All profits from the drink and snack machines and the use of Safeway gift cards and King Soopers loyalty 
cards are used to fund scholarships for student applicants. Safeway and King Soopers donate 5% back to Idalia 
Vision Continuing Education program every time your card is used.
   Purchasing and using Safeway reloadable gift cards is very easy.  Individuals buying these cards need to re-
load them at the register for whatever amount they choose.  Loading this card can be done by using your credit 
card, check, cash or debit card.  The card is swiped just like a credit or debit card. These cards can be used to 
purchase fuel at Safeway as well as merchandise. It is easy to purchase and use a reloadable Safeway gift card.  
Initial cost of each card is $10 which is already added to the card for you to use.  Checks need to be written to 
Idalia Vision Continuing Ed and can be purchased at the school office.
   Perhaps your child has received a scholarship from the Continuing Education in the past; or maybe you have 
a child that will be eligible to receive a scholarship in the future. Wouldn’t this be a great way to show your 
appreciation for that scholarship by supporting this program?
   Idalia Vision Continuing Education committee members include Linda Evans, Kathy Wiley, Ken Brenner, 
Andrea Louthan, and Deb Crites. Please contact any of these people for questions. Submitted by Deb Crites

     
PHYSICS MOUSETRAP CAR

The Idalia Physics class were partnered up and designed a car that would only be powered by a mousetrap. 
Their grade would be calculated by whose car went the fastest and whose car went the greatest distance. 
The winners for this project were Veronica Cody, Brisa Perez, and Macy Richards. Their car traveled at 
a distance of 52 feet and 4 inches and also went as fast as 4 ft./second. All the different designs were so 
cool to look at and it was an interesting experience for all of the students in the class. There were many 
modifications to all of the different cars. 
Submitted by Brisa Perez, Physics Student

Top winners for distance and speed for car were  
Brisa, Veronica, and Macy.  

  Back Row: Macy Richards, Caleb Wingfield, Dax Towns, Cecil Dull, 
Brandy Henrickson, and Tyson Richards. Front Row: Brisa Perez,       

Veronica Cody, Cloey Jones, Wyett Martin, and Jake Garton.



     
ITZEL GONZALEZ - WOLF OF THE MONTH 

   Itzel is a 15-year-old sophomore on the High Honor Roll.  Itzel names Mrs. Sherri Ramseier (Speech), Mrs. Kristi 
Minor (Science),  Mrs. Cindy Soehner (Math), Mr. David Wilson (Art), Mr. Daniel Weirich (Social Studies), and 
Mrs. Su Wright (English) as her favorite teachers.  Some of 
Itzel’s hobbies and interests outside of school include reading, 
writing, drawing and painting, and dancing. Itzel states that 
her role model is Daniel Sontame, and states, “He has been 
through a lot of things that would normally make someone 
sink, but he is very strong.” 
   When asked to discuss an accomplishment that she is proud 
of, Itzel responded, “I am very proud over how much I have 
improved my English, even though I got here only three years 
ago.” Itzel shared that a ‘Fun-Fact’ about herself is that, “Even 
if it doesn’t look like it, I am a person who really enjoys danc-
ing, and I guess I’m not bad at it.”  Itzel shared that her future 
aspirations include, “choosing a career that makes me happy.”  
Itzel’s advice to her fellow students is, “Follow your dreams, 
because if you do something you enjoy, you’ll never have to work a day in your life.” 
   Mr. Johnson had the following to say, “Itzel arrived in Idalia three years ago not knowing a word of English.  
Three short years later, she is an A student and earns the highest praise from each of her teachers.  In my decade 
plus in education, I rank Itzel’s story right near the top as one of the most impressive transformations I have ever 
witnessed.  Itzel’s academic work-ethic is second to none, and paired with her high level of intelligence and drive, 
the results are impressive to say the least.  It has been a lot of fun watching this young lady continue to grow in 
confidence and achievement over the past three years.  Great job Itzel, and congratulations on being named Wolf 
of the Month!” Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent 

  
SOPHOMORE RANGE JUDGING 

   On October 2 the sophomore class traveled to Seib-
ert for a State Range Judging Contest. There were 
200 kids from around the state competing. The events 
they participated in were range plant evaluation and 
range plant identification. This year Tara Hubbard, 
Dawn Rice, and Koy Smith placed in the bronze cat-
egory and Marek Cody and Porscha Jacobs placed in 
the Silver category. As a group they placed 10th out 
of 24 schools. Submitted by Porscha Jacobs, FFA Reporter

  
Back Row: Marek Cody, Koy Smith, and Tristan Hassman. 
Middle Row: Camren Morris, Tara Hubbard, Itzel Gonza-
lez, Adriana Herrera, Porscha Jacobs, Kylie Wingfield, and 
Dawn Rice. Front Row: Brayan Veleta, Christian Reyes, Ya-
hir Enriquez, Priscilla Cordova, Dustin McGinnis, and Katie 
McGinnis.



CHIEFS CHAMPIONS IN FOOTBALL                        
                        STEVE SACKETT
      YWKC RECIPIENT SERVICE AWARD

Before this year’s Homecoming football game, Steve Sack-
ett was honored as the 2019 YWKC League’s Service 
Award Recipient.  For over 30 years, Steve has been a great 
supporter and volunteer for student-athletes in Yuma and 
Washington Counties.  Over the past three decades, Steve 
has attended countless sporting events in Idalia, Arickaree, 
and other area schools while serving as an EMT, Statisti-
cian, and die-hard fan.  Thank You Steve for all that you do 
for our area’s youth and congratulations on being named 
the 2019 YWKC League’s Service Award Recipient!
Submitted by Myles Johnson, Superintendent

   THANK YOU

We would like to thank Beverly Weyerman 
and the Prairie Vista Motel and Restaurant for 
donating the lodging for our recent artist, Pe-
ter Davison. Submitted by Cyndie Weyerman

     DICTIONARIES FOR 3RD GRADE
   The third grade class was presented with dictionaries on October 3. The Akron Elks bring dictionaries to 
third graders each year, and they support many of the surrounding schools as well. Submitted by Kelsey Rhea, 3rd Grade 
Teacher

Back Row: Kaden Terrell, Nevaeh Cure, Ryker Cody, Al-
bert Keller, Tanner Richards, Colter Jones, and Adan Estra-
da. Front Row: Isobelle Prentice, Bristol Weyerman, Blake 
Hardwick, Kayla Northrup, Elsa Foreman, Paige Terrell, and 
Emily Whomble.  Gary Brandt and Patty Baker presented the 
dictionaries.

Front Row: Creek Robertson, Trenton Allen, Grayson 
Cure, Booker Kite, and Henry Andrews. Middle Row: 
Blake Hardwick, Ryker Cody, Colter Jones, and Beckett 
Kite. Coaches: Kelli Kite and Perry Allen. 



 
 PUMPKIN PATCH VISIT

Preschool, Kindergarten and 1st grade trav-
eled to the Pumpkin Patch on October 15! 
Huge thanks to Roger & Suzy Richards!!!
Submitted by Crystal Richards, Preschool Director

Back Row: Kambria Hassman, Lindsey Helling, Elliot 
Louthan, Booker Kite, Grayson Cure, Valeria Martinez 
Palacios, and Bailey Hill. Middle Row: Mateo Crossland, 
Bex Zion, Brock Soehner, Conner Peters, Londyn Terrell, 
Elias Alvarez, and Reid Richards. Front Row: Emelyn Len-
gel, Sailor Weyerman, and Lainey Andrews.



    
COOKIE DOUGH SALES RESULTS

   The elementary outdid itself this year, and we will be having a special celebration to reward those efforts. 
On December 13th, the entire elementary is invited to a special showing of a newly released feature film just 
for them at the Wray Theatre. Each class had a student reaching the 
Golden Ticket level, and those students will each receive a $20 gift 
certificate for the Idalia School book fair. 
   Our top salesperson was Bailey Wudtke in 2nd grade, followed 
close by Elliot Louthan in 1st grade. Third was Blake Hardwick rep-
resenting the 3rd grade, Alayna Bullock in 5th grade, Seth Monarrez 
in 4th grade, and Breckyn Richards in Kindergarten. 
   The company we use had a few challenges this year with the soft-
ware that merges the online orders with the orders we send in from 

the students.  Unfortunately, we were the first school to begin to discover 
the errors and many of our students received their products and prizes on 
separate days. The company tried to make amends by adding additional 
stuffed animals or elevated the prize level for those who were inconve-
nienced. Thank you for your patience and understanding. 
   I want also thank Crystal and Alexis Juhnke, Terry, Berry, and Brandy 
Henrickson, and Larry Weyerman for sorting and delivering all of the 
orders once again this year. They are the best team ever!! 
   Thank you again for being the wonderfully supportive community that 
you are and for the funds donated from the Annenberg Foundation’s Melo-

drama fund. All proceeds and donations go directly toward paying our artists, purchasing materials as need-

 
 GYM CLOSED

 Between volleyball and 
basketball seasons, the gym 
floor will be refinished and 
waxed.  In a collective ef-
fort to keep the floor in good 
condition, we respectfully 
ask that outdoor shoes are 
never worn in the gymnasi-
um, no exceptions. Submitted by Myles 
Johnson, Superintendent

HOMECOMING WEEK FUN
EMERGENY SERVICES WEEK



OPERATION GRATITUDE

Operation Gratitude Halloween Candy pro-
gram. For the 5th year, Idalia Elementary class-
es will be competing against each other for the 
trophy and bragging rights. Last year, the 5th 
grade class donated  12½ pounds of candy to 
our troops serving overseas. If you would like 
to help us with this worthy project by helping 
to pay shipping costs, contact Lynne Cody. 48 
pounds of candy was shipped last year! Candy 
will be collected in the classrooms November 
4th – 8th.  Submitted by Lynne Cody, Idalia Health & Wellness

 UPCOMING EVENTS!!
   
   Our monthly Walking School Bus is on Thursday, No-
vember 7.  Please join the students & staff for a short walk 
to the school. Meet behind the Outback at 7:45 a.m.
 

            COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING 
                                LUNCH

Please join your kids for our annual community Thanks-
giving lunch on November 14, 2019. Call the school by 
November 7 to RSVP. Lunch times are:
 
   K-2: 11:00 a.m.
   3-5: 11:35 a.m.
   6-12: 12:20 p.m.

 
   Idalia Health & Wellness asks for your continued help in 
making this event a success! Please contact Kelli Kite to 
volunteer—a small time commitment ensures a fun dinner 
for everyone!

F F A   F R U I T   S A L E S
FFA will be selling fruit until November 25. Contact an FFA member for more in-

formation.

F B L A   P I Z Z A   S A L E S
FBLA is selling Little Caesar’s Pizza kits until Monday, November 11. Contact an 

FBLA member for more information. Orders must be in by 8:00 a.m.

LARRY WEYERMAN RECEIVES 
MCGUFFEY AWARD

Larry Weyerman was selected as a 2019 Colorado Association of 
School Boards (CASB) McGuffey Award Recipient.  The McGuffey 
Award recognizes school board members who bring committed and 
passionate service to their board work.  Larry has served on Idalia's 
School Board for the past eight years, and is widely respected for his 
strong advocacy of always putting students first.     



            
                                                  F B L A   I N S T A L L A T I O N

   The Idalia Future Business Leaders of America Chapter has been busy this month from installing new mem-
bers and officer, to leadership conferences, to community service. On October 3, 2019 the Idalia Future Business 
Leaders of America Chapter held their installation night for new members and officers at the Idalia School. There 
were ten new members inducted into the chapter including Alma Cordova, Adriana Herrera, Allison Rice, Al-

yssa Jones, Tyler Hall, Eduardo Estrada, 
Christian Reyes, Naidelin Estrada, Jenna 
Wieser, and Raquel Lieurance. Once the 
new members sang the tradition song of 
Colorado FBLA, the 2019-2020 officers 
were installed. Presiding over the ceremo-
ny was Sarah Wiley, the Colorado FBLA 
Vice President of Service. The officers 
are Hannah Carpenter- President, Porscha 
Jacobs-Vice President, Brandy Henrick-
son-Secretary and Reporter, Brisa Pe-
rez-Treasurer, and Priscilla Cordova-Stu-

dent Council Representative. The Idalia FBLA Chapter would like to congratulate and thank its newest members 
and officers on beginning their next adventure with this pristine organization built on student leadership and 
learning.

SIX FBLA ATTEND CFLC IN VAIL   

   On October 21, six members including Aubrey Richards, Brandy Henrickson, Camron Morris, Porscha 
Jacobs, Priscilla Cordova, and Allison Rice, attended the Fall Leadership Conference in Vail, Colorado. After 
opening session, the members were divided into groups 
to rotate through different sessions that included a 
public speaking workshop, objective test practice, and 
various smaller workshops focusing on FBLA. Aubrey 
Richards as a state officer, led one of the workshops fo-
cusing on social media. Following dinner was the FBLA 
Olympics, which was a series of mini games and trivia. 
Idalia along with two other participates placed second 
overall. Later the members completed two community 
service projects, Fleece for Fighters and Project Angel 
Heart by making three blankets and decorating multiple bags. The morning of October 22 was filled with six 
different workshop sessions ranging from community service, how to deal with stress, to tips for presenting. 
At the awards session, two members took first in their objective tests, Porscha Jacobs Word Processing, and 
Brandy Henrickson Accounting II. With more knowledge, experience, and memories the six members re-
turned home from the Fall Leadership Conference.

The Idalia Future Business Leaders of America Chapter with its new members and officers. Front Row: Cloey Jones, Eduardo Estra-
da, Jenna Wieser, Raquel Lieurance, Dawn Rice, Naidelin Estrada, and Camren Morris. Middle Row: Brisa Perez (Treasurer), Alma 
Cordova, Adriana Herrera, Sarah Wiley (Colorado Vice President of Service), Kylie Wingfield, Priscilla Cordova (Student Council 
Representative), and Hannah Carpenter (President). Back Row: Titus Glanz, Bryan Veleta, Koy Smith, Brandy Henrickson (Secretary 
and Reporter) Yahir Enriquez, Porscha Jacobs (Vice President), Marek Cody, Tyler Hall, Christian Reyes, Allison Rice, Tara Hub-
bard, Alyssa Jones, and Talon Glanz.

Brandy Henrickson, Porscha Jacobs, Priscilla Cordova, Aubrey Rich-
ards, Camren Morris, and Allison Rice. 



   
FBLA TRICK-OR-TREATING FOR CANNED FOOD

On Sunday October 27, 23 of the Idalia Future Business Leaders of America Chapter dressed up and braved 
the cold weather to gather donated canned goods for the local Manna Pantry. These members included Aubrey 
Richards, Brisa Perez, Talon Glanz, Cloey Jones, Brandy Henrickson, Macy Richards, Tyson Richards, Camren 
Morris, Porscha Jacobs, Kylie Wingfield, Adriana Herrera, Tara Hubbard, Dawn Rice, Marek Cody, Titus Glanz, 
Christian Reyes, Koy Smith, Yahir Enriquez, Jenna Wieser, Eduardo Estrada, Naidelin Estrada, Tyler Hall, and 
Allison Rice. Covering most of the school district the manana pantry will receive a donation that will be put 
to use. The Idalia FBLA Chapter would like to thank the drivers and everyone who donated for this cause. If 

we missed you, we are profoundly sorry, and wish 
that you would let us know so that we can stop by 
next year. Happy Halloween from the Idalia FBLA 
Chapter. All articles submitted by Brandy Henrickson, Secretary and 

Reporter

Front Row: Dawn Rice, Eduardo Estrada, Naidelin Estrada, 
Adriana Herrera, Camren Morris, and Brisa Perez. Second 
Row: Jenna Wieser, Cloey Jones, and Macy Richards. Third 
Row: Brandy Henrickson, Tara Hubbard, Aubrey Richards, 
Christian Reyes, Porscha Jacobs, Yahir Enriquez, Tyler Hall, 
Titus Glanz, Kylie Wingfield, Marek Cody, and Allison Rice. 
Back Row: Talon Glanz, Tyson Richards, and Koy Smith.

4-H HIGHWAY CLEAN-UP

The following members enjoyed a beautiful fall afternoon as they cleaned up the highway through 
the town of Idalia. Registration for the new 4-H year is now open. Interested in joining 4-H? Con-
tact Tara Garton at 970-630-0765.

Front Row: Charlie Soehner, Bridget Kite, Colby Morris, Grady Lengel, Bailey Wudtke, Beckett Kite, Blake Hard-
wick. Back Row: Sam Heath, Tatum Soehner, Colin Hardwick, Kale Morris, Wyatt Wudtke, and Dylan Hardwick.
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IDALIA VISION FOUNDATION ANNUAL MEETING

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 21
IDALIA CAFETERIA

SPAGHETTI SUPPER -6:00 P.M.

BUSINESS MEETING TO FOLLOW
 

ELECTION OF NEW DIRECTORS WILL BE HELD
REPORTS OF ACTIVITY FOR THE YEAR


